



Quist reported Kings River Conservation District collaborated with Self-Help Enterprises to host a Kings Subbasin Tour on April 26. Quist thanked the members of the Committee who joined the tour for their participation. Committee member Solorio was a presenter on the tour.

Kings River Conservation District collaborated with Self-Help Enterprises to host a Kings Subbasin SGMA Community Discussion in Riverdale on June 10<sup>th</sup>. Representation from five of the seven GSAs in the Kings Subbasin discussed water quality monitoring on a panel. The workshop highlighted the diversity of water quality conditions in the Subbasin, one of the largest in California. The approach to monitoring water quality uses existing program monitoring to avoid duplicate work. Monaco requested information on existing water quality monitoring data in the North Fork Kings GSA for Committee review.

Quist provided sustainability indicator infographics to the Committee.

Staff recommended the Committee hold a shortened meeting on August 21<sup>st</sup> to leave time for a community GSP workshop from 6:30-8:30 pm.

Actions:

Motion by Petty, seconded by A. Hernandez. The Committee unanimously carried to end next month's meeting at 6:30 pm and hold a community GSP workshop from 6:30-8:30 pm.

(AYES: A. Hernandez, Monaco, Petty, Solorio, Zonneveld; NOES: None; ABSTAIN: None; ABSENT: Avila, Conway, V. Hernandez, Fritz)

---

**Item 6:**                    NORTH FORK KINGS GSA BOARD DISCUSSION ITEMS                    **Presenter:**     Charlotte Gallock

Discussion:

Gallock reported on the upcoming agenda items for consideration at the June 26<sup>th</sup> North Fork Kings GSA Board meeting. The Board will consider approval of the Fiscal Year 2019-20 budget and will discuss pooling with a group of GSAs in the Subbasin to contribute to an ACWA JPIA litigation defense fund. The GSA's technical consultant, Kevin Johansen, will provide a short presentation to the Board on projects and management actions.

Actions: None.

---

**Item 7:**                    GSP DRAFT DISCUSSION                    **Presenter:**     Charlotte Gallock

Discussion:

Gallock provided a timeline outlining the rollout of the GSP, including upcoming meetings and public hearing notice. Gallock requested the Committee review the timeline and identify potential concerns or recommendations. The Committee discussed the workflow of the GSP, including the technical working group's role in providing input on historical conditions and advising on projects and management actions.

Actions: None.

---

**Item 8:**                    GSP DRAFT MONITORING NETWORK CHAPTER DISCUSSION                    **Presenter:**     Charlotte Gallock

Discussion:

Gallock presented the draft Monitoring Network chapter to the Committee. Existing monitoring programs and historical information are outlined in the chapter, but data gaps outside of existing monitoring will need to be addressed. Gallock discussed the DWR criteria necessary for a well to be included in the network: a) a well construction report OR b) a video log of the well. Historical data associated with the well is preferred. The Committee discussed the challenges of filling data gaps under that criteria, including lack of information on

